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(2) On the last day of the period es-
tablished under paragraph (c)(2)(ii) in 
which the permittee must correct the 
deficiency, if such deficiency has not 
been corrected before that day and an 
administrative review requested pursu-
ant to paragraph (d)(1) is not pending 
or in progress. 

(e) If a timely request for administra-
tive review of the proposed denial is 
made by the permittee under para-
graph (d)(1) of this section, the Admin-
istrator will promptly begin a formal 
hearing in accordance with subpart I of 
this part. If the proposed denial is the 
result of a correctable deficiency, the 
administrative review will proceed con-
currently with any attempt to correct 
the deficiency, unless the parties agree 
otherwise or the administrative law 
judge orders differently. 

(f) The Administrator will serve on 
the permittee, and publish in the FED-
ERAL REGISTER, written notice of the 
action taken including the reasons 
therefor. 

(g) Any final determination by the 
Administrator to take the proposed ac-
tion is subject to judicial review as 
provided in chapter 7 of title 5, United 
States Code. 

(h) The issuance of any notice of pro-
posed action under this section will not 
affect the continuation of commercial 
recovery activities by a permittee. The 
provisions of paragraphs (c), (d), (e) and 
the first sentence of this paragraph (h) 
of this section will not apply when: 

(1) The President determines by Ex-
ecutive Order that an immediate sus-
pension or modification of particular 
activities under that permit, is nec-
essary for the reasons set forth in para-
graph (a)(2); or 

(2) The Administrator determines 
that immediate suspension of such a 
permit or immediate suspension or 
modification of particular activities 
under a permit, is necessary to prevent 
a significant adverse environmental ef-
fect or to preserve the safety of life or 
property at sea, and the Administrator 
issues an emergency order in accord-
ance with § 971.1003(d)(4). 

(i) The Administrator will imme-
diately rescind the suspension order as 
soon as he has determined that the 
cause for suspension has been removed. 

TERMS, CONDITIONS AND RESTRICTIONS 

§ 971.418 Diligence requirements. 
The TCRs in each commercial recov-

ery permit must include provisions to 
assure diligent development consistent 
with § 971.503, including a requirement 
that recovery at commercial scale be 
underway within ten years from the 
date of permit issuance unless that 
deadline is extended by the Adminis-
trator for good cause. 

§ 971.419 Environmental protection re-
quirements. 

(a) Each commercial recovery permit 
must contain TCRs established by the 
Administrator pursuant to subpart F 
which prescribe actions the permittee 
must take in the conduct of commer-
cial recovery activities to assure pro-
tection of the environment. Factors to 
be taken into account regarding the 
potential for significant adverse envi-
ronmental effects are discussed in 
§§ 971.601 and 971.602. 

(b) Before establishing the TCRs per-
taining to environmental protection, 
the Administrator will consult with 
the Administrator of the Environ-
mental Protection Agency, the Sec-
retary of State and the Secretary of 
the department in which the Coast 
Guard is operating. The Administrator 
also will take into account and give 
due consideration to formal comments 
received from the public, including 
those from the State agency, and to 
the information contained in the final 
site-specific EIS prepared with respect 
to the proposed permit. 

§ 971.420 Resource conservation re-
quirements. 

For the purpose of conservation of 
natural resources, each permit issued 
under this part will contain, as needed, 
TCRs which have due regard for the 
prevention of waste and the future op-
portunity for the commercial recovery 
of the unrecovered balance of the hard 
mineral resources in the recovery area. 
The Administrator will establish these 
requirements pursuant to § 971.502. 

§ 971.421 Freedom of the high seas re-
quirements. 

Each permit issued under this part 
must include appropriate restrictions 
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to ensure that commercial recovery ac-
tivities do not unreasonably interfere 
with the interests of other nations in 
their exercise of the freedoms of the 
high seas, as recognized under general 
principles of international law. The Ad-
ministrator will consider the factors in 
§ 971.403 in establishing these restric-
tions. 

§ 971.422 Safety at sea requirements. 
The Secretary of the department in 

which the Coast Guard is operating, in 
consultation with the Administrator, 
will require in any permit issued under 
this part, in conformity with principles 
of international law, that vessels docu-
mented under the laws of the United 
States and used in activities author-
ized under the permit comply with con-
ditions regarding design, construction, 
alteration, repair, equipment, oper-
ation, manning and maintenance relat-
ing to vessel and crew safety and the 
promotion of safety of life and property 
at sea. These requirements will be es-
tablished with reference to subpart G 
of this part. 

§ 971.423 Best available technology. 
The Administrator will require in all 

activities under new permits, and 
wherever practicable in activities 
under existing permits, the use of the 
best available technologies for the pro-
tection of safety, health, and the envi-
ronment wherever such activities 
would have a significant adverse effect 
on safety, health, or the environment, 
(see §§ 971.203(b)(3), 971.602(f), and 
971.604(a)), except where the Adminis-
trator determines that the incremental 
benefits are clearly insufficient to jus-
tify the incremental costs of using 
such technologies. 

§ 971.424 Monitoring requirements. 
Each commercial recovery permit 

will require the permittee: 
(a) To allow the Administrator to 

place appropriate Federal officers or 
employees as observers aboard vessels 
used by the permittee in commercial 
recovery activities to: 

(1) Monitor activities at times, and 
to the extent, the Administrator deems 
reasonable and necessary to assess the 
effectiveness of the TCRs of the permit; 
and 

(2) Report to the Administrator 
whenever those officers or employees 
have reason to believe there is a failure 
to comply with the TCRs; 

(b) To cooperate with Federal officers 
and employees in the performance of 
monitoring functions; and 

(c) To monitor the environmental ef-
fects of the commercial recovery ac-
tivities in accordance with a moni-
toring plan approved and issued by 
NOAA as permit TCRs and to submit 
data and other information as nec-
essary to permit evaluation of environ-
mental effects. The environmental 
monitoring plan and reporting will re-
spond to the concerns and procedures 
discussed in subpart F. 

§ 971.425 Changes of circumstances. 

Each permit must require the per-
mittee to advise the Administrator of 
any changes of circumstances which 
might constitute a revision which 
would be a major change under 
§ 971.412(c). Changes in ownership, fi-
nancing, and use conflicts are exam-
ples, as are technology or methodology 
changes including those which might 
result in significant adverse environ-
mental effects. 

§ 971.426 Annual report and records 
maintenance. 

Each permit will require the per-
mittee to submit an annual report and 
maintain information in accordance 
with § 971.801 including compliance 
with the commercial recovery plan and 
the quantities of hard mineral re-
sources recovered and the disposition 
of such resources. 

§ 971.427 Processing outside the 
United States. 

If appropriate TCRs will incorporate 
provisions to implement the decision of 
the Administrator regarding the return 
of resources processed outside the 
United States, in accordance with 
§ 971.408. 

§ 971.428 Other necessary permits. 

Each permit will provide that secur-
ing the deep seabed mining permit for 
activities described in the recovery 
plan and accompanying application 
does not eliminate the need to secure 
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